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Landulph Parish Council
Parish Council backs Spaniards
move
Moves to have the Crooked
Spaniards Inn listed as an Asset of
Community Value were supported
unanimously by the Parish Council
at its meeting on 16 September. As
reported elsewhere, an action
group of parishioners is applying for
the listing to give local residents
time to raise a bid if the pub is put
up for sale.  Owing to a short time
window, it was decided to leave the
matter in the hands of The Society
for the Preservation and
Enhancement of the Crooked
Spaniards and its Surrounding
Conservation Area (SPECSSCA)
Action demanded on potholes
Following complaints by a number
of parishioners during the public
forum session, the Council agreed
to approach the highways
department (again!) to get action on
the many deep and sometimes
dangerous and damaging potholes
in village roads and lanes.
Particular hot spots for pots include
Church Lane and Coombe Lane
towards the Yacht Club. A list was
given to our County Councillor,
Daniel Pugh.  Encouragingly, a
member of the County Highways
staff appeared in the village the
following week and work is
promised.

You couldn’t make it up!
Flooding has long been a problem
in the road by the Landulph School
playing field. A recent inspection of
the drainpipe under the road by
Mike Kitney revealed that a service
utility pipe had been placed inside
the storm drain taking up almost
the entire diameter. Any solid
matter in the run off could block it
completely. It was reported that
run-off from the Long Orchard
industrial units was also causing
problems. Daniel Pugh was asked
to add these to the Highways work
list.
Dull but important
A survey of the playing fields at
Penyoke has revealed a number of
problems which were gone through
in detail. Councillors David Peck
and Mac Armstrong agreed to look
at the list and undertake the urgent
work. Jane Espig volunteered to
repaint the rocking horse. The
council reviewed its standing
orders in preparation to putting
them on the new Parish Council
website.
Planning
An outline proposal to build a
house for a horticultural worker on
land at Tamara was approved
subject to a Horticultural tie.

Birthday raises funds for RNLI
Reg Rice would like to send many thanks to all neighbours and friends who
contributed £400 for this worthy cause on the occasion of his 90th birthday.
Congratulations Reg!



Cornwall Council is calling on local
people to register now to make sure
they can have their say and vote in
the European Parliamentary elec-
tions taking place in May 2014.
Electoral registration forms are be-
ing posted out on 1 October to all
households in Cornwall and a new
Electoral Register created. This list
will then be used as the basis for
the European Parliamentary elec-
tions in May 2014. The register will
be published on 17 February 2014
and only people who are on the reg-
ister will be able to vote. The forms
contain the details of all the people
who are currently registered to vote
at that address. If none of the details
on the form have changed, the
householder can either sign the

Obituary – Captain James “Jim” Clouting
Jim died in August aged 85. Those who knew him will remember him with
pleasure and admiration. Many in the parish will not know him for it is
many years since he lived in Lane End Cottage, but Landulph was always
close to his heart after his move to the outskirts of Callington.
Thanks to Jim the cricket field is now owned by the parish Council.  He
had a distinguished career as a Merchant Navy captain and while at sea
he heard that the cricket field was to be sold (possibly as arable land) so
promptly arranged through Roger Wratten to buy the field himself and thus
secure its future for sport. In 2000 he donated the field to the parish with
provisos that it be retained for public use and that it be named after the
Searle family who had been among his closest friends.
As treasurer of the Cargreen Yacht Club, he was also a prime mover and
guarantor in the Yacht Club’s purchase of its present site. There are other
more personal examples of Jim’s generosity to individuals in distress, and
it was typical of the man that the public were unaware of his actions.
We’ve written this note to acknowledge that Landulph is a better place
because of Jim, and say our belated thanks.
Reg Rice & Morton McLeod
The Clouting Family wish to thank all those who attended his cremation at
Glynn Valley for their support at this sad time.

form and return it in the pre-paid
envelope provided or register elec-
tronically by: phone, on line or by
text message. Registering electroni-
cally is the quickest, easiest and
cheapest (for Cornwall) method.
If any details on the form have

changed it should be amended and
returned by post or by hand to the
Cornwall Council Offices or one-
stop shop.  Cornwall asks that
forms are returned as soon as they
are received to avoid the costly ne-
cessity of sending out reminders.
Providing the information on the
form is required by law.
Anyone who does not receive a
form is asked to contact the Coun-
cil’s electoral registration team on
03001231115.

Register now for EU elections



colour

Local Christmas Cards
The following table lists those families who elected not to send local
Christmas cards last year, but instead gave a donation to the Salvation Army
Children’s Christmas party.  If I don’t hear to the contrary, it will be assumed
that they wish to continue for 2013.  I will collect donations during December.
£345 was sent to the Salvation Army last Christmas in lieu of local Christmas
cards.

If any families new to the Parish wish to join the scheme, please let me
know (Tel: 01752 844519).
Happy Christmas
Jack Bedbrook

Introducing our new Parish Clerk
As we announced in the last Newsletter, our
former Parish Clerk, Chris Harris has retired. The
Parish now welcomes a new clerk, Katherine Wil-
liams. Parishioners had a chance to meet her for
the first time at the September Council meeting
when she began to get to grips with the work of
the Council and local issues.
Katherine has told the Newsletter: ‘I have worked
within Local Government for a number of years,
and I think it will be interesting for me, as Parish
Clerk, to be in a position where I see action being
taken at a very local level.
‘I love living in Cornwall - I have lived in Saltash
for many years and still live just one street away

from where I was born. I have two teenage children, who keep me busy as
a Mum's taxi service!  I also play the Flugelhorn in various bands and
orchestras. I am “learning the ropes” of the job from the very experienced
retiring Clerk  and look forward to getting involved in the Parish.’
 Anyone wanting to contact Katherine should email: landulph-
clerk@live.co.uk, or tel:  01752 240541

Jack & Sylvia Bedbrook
Richard & Debbie Alan
Pete & Jenny Bamford

Ray & Anne Moxley
Gerry & Sue Stevenson

Morton McLeod
Andrew & Jo Butcher

David Bullivant &Terry West

Glen & Margaret Honey
James & Phillida Jermain
Richard & Jill Taylor
Annemarie Nathan
Richard & Christine Bowman
Mike & Shirley Kitney
Bill & Nan Doughty
Valerie Taplin & David Ward



The second Cargreen YC annual Raft
Race attracted eight motley craft crewed
mainly by Cadets. Built of anything from
ladders and plastic oil drums to ironing
boards and chiffon, the ‘boats’ fought
strong winds, torrential rain and dirty tricks
to cover a course in the entrance to The
Coombe.  Most crews fell in at some stage
but this was no problem because virtually
the whole course was in wading depth
anyway.
Winners were Jonno & Ryan’s Raft
followed by Holy Ship skippered by Elliott.
After Broomstick Babes had been
disqualified Hoof Hearted was promoted to
third.  Amy’s Hover Honeyz won the Best
Dressed Raft and Crew award and
Broomstick Babes won a special award for
their ‘ladies’ boudoir’ on a canoe.
James Jermain

Wetter Out Than In

Winners, Jonno & Ryan

Hover Honeyz

Battens Quiz returnsBattens Quiz returns
The always popular quiz in aid of research into Battens diseaseThe always popular quiz in aid of research into Battens disease
returns to the Landulph memorial Hall on Saturday 23 November. Thisreturns to the Landulph memorial Hall on Saturday 23 November. This
evening of fun, laughter and a bit of intellectual challenge will have aevening of fun, laughter and a bit of intellectual challenge will have a
similar format to previous years,  with teams of six answeringsimilar format to previous years,  with teams of six answering
questions of challenging but not impossible difficulty across a widequestions of challenging but not impossible difficulty across a wide
range of subjects. Full details will be appearing on parish noticerange of subjects. Full details will be appearing on parish notice
boards very soon and tickets will be on sale in October, so keep yourboards very soon and tickets will be on sale in October, so keep your
eyes peeled and put the date in your diaryeyes peeled and put the date in your diary
Martin FreemanMartin Freeman



Try something new with a visit to Le Vignoble, a unique wine lounge, wine retail, wine education situated at
the historic Royal William Yard, Plymouth. With over 180 wines and Champagnes from all around the world
there's something for everyone.   So come and enjoy a lovely afternoon or evening with us soon.

Le Vignoble | New Cooperage | Royal William Yard | Plymouth | PL1 3RP
T: 01752 222892                E: yannick@levignoble.co.uk W: www.levignoble.co.uk

Tuesday Afternoon Art Group
 A group of
aspiring artists
meets at the
Rectory Room
from 2pm to 5pm
every Tuesday.

We are interested in developing our
artistic skills.  All abilities are
catered for and the motivation is by
the discipline of putting time aside
to pursue this interest.
We don't have a leader but discuss
what topics or techniques to
practice as a group, occasionally
inviting a professional to take a
workshop. The session is informal
and inexpensive at £2.50p. First
meeting this autumn October 8th.
Come and give it a try!
Jane Espig

Landulph Festival of Music and
Arts

As we go to print the Festival is in
full swing.  A full report will appear
in the next edition of Landulph
News. Thank you to Trish Langdon
for the mediaeval-themed festival
front cover of this edition.  A great
time was had by everyone at the
Mediaeval Banquet on Saturday 28
September



Next Generation moves closer
The Next Generation project is
slowly moving forward; we have just
received a donation of £500 from
the Norman Family Trust and have
more applications in the pipe line.
The plan is to start the work in
December. If any group or
organisation has equipment stored
in the store room at the annex or
the old snooker room please can
you arrange to move it before the
beginning of December?
After the summer break all
organisations are starting their
meetings at the hall again. Please
support them. Landulph is very
fortunate in having a variety of
clubs and groups that meet and we
are always pleased that they use
the Memorial Hall for their meetings
Carolyn Pickard will shortly be
selling raffle tickets for a grand
raffle and Felicity Wyman has
volunteered to run her Big
Breakfast and Market again on 30
November. Funds from both these
events will go to the Next
Generation project with additional
funds from the Big Breakfast going
to the Cornish Air Ambulance
service.
Web sites and the parish: I am
aware there has been talk about the
proliferation of websites in the
village. Landulph Memorial Hall is
setting up its own (many thanks to
James North who is in the process
of creating it) so that we can put
details of how to book the hall on it
and make freely available, contact

Landulph Memorial Hall
details of those organisations that
use the hall.
The good thing about each group
having its own site is that it can
manage its own content as it thinks
fit.
I hope that all of the village web
sites will put links to each other on
their sites.
To date I have found the following
on ours:
www.landulphschool.co.uk,
www.landulphunderfives.co.uk,
www.landulphfestival.co.uk,
www.landulph.com,
www.cargreenyc.org,
www.wesleyweb.co.uk/landulph/ho
me.htm
Jo Butcher Chair of Landulph
Memorial Hall Management
committee

MBB Accounting
Number crunching with a smile

MBB Accounting can help you with a
range of accountancy services. We offer a
fixed fee service and most importantly, we
speak plain English.

AAT qualified with 12 years
experience, we specialise in the

following:
Bookkeeping

Computerised Accounting
VAT Returns

Rental Accounts
End of Year Accounts
Personal Tax Returns

For more information, or a free no
obligation initial meeting contact:
Kelly Smith• 5 Church Lane • Cargreen •
Cornwall • PL12 6NS
01752 848018 • 07447 047155 •
kelly@missysbeadyboutique.co.uk



Another Burns’ Night Celebration!
Brush up your Scottish Dancing skills and join us once
more for an unforgettable night of celebration.
Saturday 25 January 2014 is the date to put in your
diary and watch the Notice Boards for more
information.  This event was a runaway success the
last time, so if you want to be sure of a ticket give us a
call. There will be an application form in the next issue
to book your tickets.  Places are limited due to leaving
enough space for dancing.
This fund-raising event will be shared by the
Newsletter and the Memorial Hall who are raising
funds for the Next Generation Project.
SOS  - Bagpiper needed to pipe in the haggis.

A play for Christmas in Landulph
Charlie and Toby are feeling low and why
shouldn’t they? It’s Christmas Day and they are
serving time in prison. But why shouldn’t they
have a Merry Christmas? What’s stopping them
from creating Christmas around them? Nothing:
so they set off on their festival of carols, Claus
and custody. Join them on a fantastical
adventure through Dickens, pantomime, and
musical Xmas dinner.
See them as they build a wonderfully Merry
Christmas around themselves with songs,
snowmen and lots of laughs in this truly festive
show.
Written and performed by Daniel Richards and
Ciaran Clarke the play is presented by the
Near-ta Theatre Company from Falmouth,
directed by Simon Harvey and will be
performed at the Landulph Memorial Hall on 19
December at 7.00 pm. Tickets £8 (child £6)
from John Hall, Tel: 01752 841598



We are delighted to welcome our
new Head of School, Mrs Best to
Landulph School.
The coming months will see more
changes as the school joins with
Saltash.net to create a Multi
Academy Trust, the process is
lengthy but progressing well and
we hope to be part of the Multi
Academy Trust at the latest by
early 2014.
We have also welcomed five new
pupils into reception this year and
an additional three pupils into year
six.We are all looking forward to
getting to know them and their
families in another exciting year at
Landulph School.
The school will be joining in the
successful Landulph Festival of
Music and Arts, and the pupils
have already completed an Art
workshop with Jane Espig creating
medieval shields and banners for
the Festival Mediaeval Banquet.
We are also looking forward to a
Story Telling workshop on
Thursday 3 October which will take
place during the school afternoon
for the pupils and at 3:15pm for
adults. Please contact the school if
you wish to join us.
Our annual Harvest Festival
assembly is on Friday 18 October
at 9.15am.You are all welcome to
attend this event which will be
followed by a coffee morning. The
money raised from this will be split
between the PTA and sponsoring a
pupil at Venkateshwar International

school in India which is our link
School. The harvest festival
donations will be given to Saltash
food bank ‘feeding local people in
crisis’.
The school celebrates its 90th
birthday on the current site in
November. We would love to hear
from anyone who has any
memories or photographs of the
school during the last 90 years. We
would also welcome into school
anyone who would like to share
with the pupils their memories of
their time at Landulph School .
This year we are again taking part
in the SS Nicholas and Faith
Christmas Tree Festival. For this to
be a success we require the loan of
an artificial tree and indoor lights
from Monday 4 November to until
Saturday 14 December. These will
be returned to you in time for your
own Christmas celebrations. If you
can help with either of these items
please contact the school on 01752
845572 and ask for Marie.
Marie Beaven Smith
School Secretary

New Head takes over at Landulph School



Thanks to Good Samaritans
Alan and Christine Roberts of
Hodders Way would like to thank
Juliette, Nigel and Jenny for all the
help they gave to our visitors from
Scotland when their car broke
down on the 23rd July.  Our
visitors were really impressed by
the help given to them; in particular
getting road side help for a maiden
in distress from Hatt Garage and
returning with provisions on a really
hot day.  Our visitors returned to
Scotland by car two days later with
the opinion that Cargreen has a
very helpful community.  Thanks
again.
Chris Roberts

For Sale
1. Hostess cabinet trolley -£20
2. Hostess vegetable warmer
£10

Money from sale to
Next Generation project.

Contact J Butcher
01752 844302

Fête accomplis
A huge thank you to the many
people who helped in numerous
different ways to make the
Landulph Fête a resounding
success despite the  weather.   It
was marvellous to welcome so
many families with young children,
and we all squashed in to the
church and enjoyed a great
afternoon, even with live music.
Proceeds of the event were
considerably up on last year –
raising just under £1,000 for the
Church Fabric Fund.   Thank you
everyone!
Nigel Johnson and Richard
Hosking, Churchwardens

Time to give thanks for the
harvest

Harvest Festival is traditionally the
time when we give thanks for a
successful harvest of food from the
land – when ‘all is safely gathered
in’.   In this country we have so
much in abundance, it is good to
give thanks for the work of our
farmers but also to remember those
who perhaps don’t have enough to
eat.   On Sunday 13 October at
11.15am there will be a Harvest
Festival service in Landulph Church
to which you are most warmly
welcomed. It will be followed by a
bring & share lunch in the Rectory
Room.   If you would like an idea of
what to bring to share, please
contact Amy Cloake,Tel : 01752
842005.



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

· Nail Cutting
· Corns and Calluses
· Thickened Nails
· Dry Cracked Skin
· Foot Pain
· Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Modile 07790842227

www.servicecare-.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways



The Crooked Spaniards Inn may be
looking ever more derelict and
moribund, but behind the scenes a
lot has been happening. Since the
last newsletter we have heard that
the appeal by owners Sandra and
Tony Arnold has been dismissed.
However, this is not necessarily the
end of the story.
What has happened Planning
Inspector, Mike Fox rejected the
appeal on 21 August. In a 23-
paragraph statement he
emphasised the importance of the
site within an AONB and
Conservation area. He said any
development required high
standards of design. He concluded
the proposals would be ‘out of
scale with the domestic and tight
knit character and appearance of
the Conservation area’, and would
not ‘preserve or enhance the
Conservation Area’. He described
the development as ‘inappropriate’,

‘alien’ of ‘excessive height’ , ‘stark
and unremitting’.
On the other hand he said the
refurbishment of the pub would be
‘a positive outcome’ and did not
reject the possibility of the site
being developed sympathetically at
a later stage. ‘Some form of
enabling development to the north
of the pub is necessary for the
scheme viability’.
What’s happening now In
preparation for any future proposals
for the site, a group of more than 30
parishioners has formed a
community action group called,
rather clumsily, the Society for the
Preservation and Enhancement of
the Crooked Spaniards and its
Surrounding Conservation Area
(SPECSSCA). Contact Janet Stone
janetlkemish@btinternet.com The
immediate purpose of this group is
to get the site listed as an Asset of
Community Value (ACV). The

What next at the Spaniards?

Gardening club back from summer recess
During August we ran a plant stall at the parish church which did well

despite sopping rain.  Thank you to those who provided plants
and produce.  Our September speaker gave an informative
talk on some of Cornwall's garden history and development.
Coming up  On Wednesday 9 October at 7.30pm there will be

a talk on ‘The Beauty of Leaves’.  Plenty of scope there, although
you may not look forward to sweeping them up!  On Wednesday

13 November the subject will be ‘Adventures with Fancy Foliage’ followed
by the AGM.  The pre-Christmas supper at the Hall will be on Wednesday
4 December and not the second Wednesday as normal.
We look forward to seeing members and visitors to any of these events.
Jen Hambly



principle advantage of this is that, should the pub come up for sale,
completion can
be postponed
for six months to
allow time for
the group to put
together a bid of
their own from
their own, or
other resources.
However, the
listing does not
compel the
owners to sell to
any such group.
At its September
meeting the
Parish Council
gave its support
to the group.
Chairman Gerry Stephenson commented, ’ This may help to get the pub
reopened  which is what most of us want’.
What will happen next SPECCSCA is making preparations to get the site
listed as an ACV at the beginning of October. The inspector’s report
allowed room for the Arnolds to put together an application for a more
sympathetic, smaller and lower development and it is anticipated that this
may appear before too long. What is certain is that the sadly deserted
building will remain closed for the foreseeable future.
To see the Planning Inspector’s full report go to
www.pcs.planningportal.gov.uk/pcsportal/CaseSearchResults.asp   and
enter case reference 2194697

Badminton / Table Tennis Players Required!!
I am thinking of starting up a badminton and / or
table tennis club on a weekday evening in the
Memorial Hall.
If there are any keen players out there who would
like to attend, please let me know, and we can
have arrange a meeting to get the ball rolling.
Martin Freeman, Rosehill, 843865



Ten days of local walks
Cotehele is holding its annual
Walking Festival from  Saturday 26
October to Sunday 3 November.
There are walks each day ranging
from 2 to 9 miles on a variety of
paths, lanes and tracks. Most start
from Cotehele Quay car park at a
variety of times and explore the
wider estate and beyond.  Please
see our website
www.nationaltrust.org.uk/cotehele
or ring 01579 351346 for more
details, or collect a leaflet with full
details from Cotehele Reception.
On 27 October there is a walk
organised by Guide Dogs for the
Blind, and on Thursday 31 October
there is a guided walk around
Cotehele Garden.

Stock up for Christmas!
Come and meet your friends for a
cuppa, bring something unwanted
(or maybe specially made – cakes,
biscuits, jam?) and buy some
treasure!

A bring-and-buy sale is being
held in the Rectory Room on 2
November in aid of the Landulph
Church Fabric Fund.  The winning
card from the Christmas Card
competition,launched at the Parish
Fête, will be available to buy, and
there will be loads of
other goodies. See
you there!
Phillida Jermain

Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr. Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
private room
Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge
Families welcome

Tel: 01579 350894
Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk

e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk



Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2QN

COACH EXCURSIONS

9 OCT TAVISTOCK GOOSEY FAIR
18 OCT DANIEL O’DONNELL PLYMOUTH
  PAVILIONS
26 OCT HALLOWEEN MYSTERY TRIP
2 NOV  BRIDGEWATER CARNIVAL
18/22 NOV TURKEY & TINSEL BOURNEMOUTH
29 NOV TAVISTOCK DICKENSIAN EVENING

30 NOV CLARKS SHOPPING VILLAGE

15DEC MOUSEHOLE & ANGARRACK LIGHTS

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL

01208 77989 or  01208 72669
www.grouptravelcoachhire.com
benneymoon@btinternet.com

Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748



Your Local Estate Agents
Selling & Letting homes throughout South East Cornwall

With Local Expertise
we are the most experienced estate agents in South East Cornwall selling and letting
homes for over 30 years

Giving you National Coverage
with over 300 Team Offices Computer linked Nationwide & on more websites than any other
agents.

FOR A FREE VALUATION
Telephone us on 01752 850440
www.henningsmoir.com

NATHAN LEE
LANDSCAPING, GARDENING

AND
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
BIG OR SMALL

IVYDENE, CARGREEN
01752 842206

MOBILE 07855 087022

·
·

· Carpentry
· Plastering
· Tiling
· Facia & Sofits
· Painting & decorating
· Portable Appliance Testing

(PAT)
· All aspects of Kitchen &

Bathroom design & refit (in-
cluding electrics & plumbing)

Contact David Mills
 07714 727766 or

01752 201556
www.dmdevelopments.net

Friendly, reliable,Friendly, reliable,
reasonable local builder .....reasonable local builder .....

12 years experience, no job too
small

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!

MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

While the sun shone this summer we built a new website - www.pentillie.co.uk .
Do take a look at the galleries and the new blog – feedback welcome!

If you are looking for a venue for your Christmas party then do contact us to
discuss your celebrations. Group bookings available during Dec and Jan - lunch

from £25pp, dinner from £30pp.

Is your home bursting at the seams with extra guests? Why not book them (or
yourselves) into our award-winning B&B.

For more information tel. 01579 350044 or visit www.pentillie.co.uk

 Paynters Cross, St Mellion, Cornwall, PL12 6QD

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


July
Well below average.
Total 29.5 mm
Only 5 days rain recorded

Highest 24 hour fall 21.5mm on 25th

No rain fell from 3rd to 25th

Cargreen Rainfall
August

Below average
Total  49 mm

Rain fell on 10 days
Highest 24 hour fall 43.2 mm

Ken Eastment

MARK FITCH
CHIMNEY SWEEP

Brush & Vacuum
No mess
Prompt reliable service
Discount on multiple chimneys

Covering all South
East Cornwall

Contact Mark on:
01579 343899
07773 462643

Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950



Next edition copy date is 15 November but earlier would be even
better

Please contact a Group member for more details
Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519  Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
James Jermain  01752 847546  Becky Reep   01752 8408151
Tim Clarke   01752 842388  Reg Rice (Diary only) Medano@talktalk.net
Allen Pack    01752 842012
The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are any
mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to jamesdjermain@aol.com  Adverts  to  jamesdjermain@aol.com
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself  we would be delighted to receive it.
Births, Deaths and Marriages: If you wish to make an announcement please
contact any committee member
Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Based in Landulph for all your IT needs
Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph
� Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
� Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired
� Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
� Removal of spyware and viruses
� Recovery of lost data
� Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
� Advice offered on purchase of hardware
� Training offered to groups or individuals
� Server solutions for small businesses
� Home visits as needed

Rapid assessment and quick turnaround        Helpful friendly service
Full aftercare and ongoing support

Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs
Tel: 01752 849787    Mobile:07973 344912  or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome



Before …

Your Local Building and Carpentry Specialist

Call Jason Reep
Tel: 01752 840815          Mobile: 07970 773819

www.OrchardPropertySolutions.net
Email: jason@orchardpropertysolutions.net

After …


